Document Accession #: 20220317-0010

Filed Date: 03/17/2022

March 1, 2022

FILED SECRETARY OF THE COMMISSION

2022 MAR 17 P 1: 36

FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION

Kimberly Bose, Secretary

Federal Energy Regulatory Commission

888 First Street, N.E., Rm 1A

Washington, DC, 20428

RE: FERC Project 2105, Upper North Fork Feather River Project

## Dear Commissioners.

The re-licensing for Project 2105 included a last minute requirement for the State Water Resources Control Board to take cold water from Lake Almanor to lower the temperature of water downstream for fish. We do not know who proposed this or why it was added.

My wife and I, and our Children have been coming to Lake Almanor for over 30 years and all own property at the lake. We live at 820 Peninsula Drive . We have enjoyed fishing and the high quality of the lake water and are very concerned that the proposal may benefit some fish, but it will do great harm to the lake, the lake fish, and the local community and economy. The lake is shallow and gets warm in the summer. Taking cold water out will negatively impact the lake fishing ecology and will increase the number of algae blooms making the lake dangerous for swimmers and boaters.

We request that you reject the proposed thermal curtain for lake Almanor as the change will do more harm than good.

yang Wille

Kind Regards,

Gary and Catherine Miller

Document Content(s)
DocBatch220317-0023.tif1

Document Accession #: 20220317-0010 Filed Date: 03/17/2022